
NMDA Sept. 14th 2022 Meeting 
Roll Call: Sarah Turner-Membership, Cindy Kavan- Education, Amy Glenn-Member 
At Large, Susan Reed-Youth, Diana Corbin- Sectretary, Maribeth St. Cyr-President 
 
Meeting started at 6:09 
 
Mintutes from previous meeting accepted.  Amy Moved to accept them.  Sarah 2nd 
 
Keely has resigned from treasurer because of move out of state. 
 
Previously we have had to have current treasurer go into bank and sign over 
position.  Since she is out of state we are thinking of moving banks from Mt Federal 
to  Nusenda.  Maribeth will look in to this. 
 
Susan is still encouraging youth and sending out letters for school equitation 
program 
 
Amy suggested having written rules of etiquette for clinics.  If someone signs up for 
slot they need to find their own replacement and they do not get their money back.  
She will write something up and get in on our website page. 
 
Cindy informed us that all the riding slots for the pilates clinic are filled, but we need 
more participants in the mat and auditors to help with costs.  An email blast will be 
sent out to encourage this. 
 
Cindy has sent out the Bio’s for the 3 positions being voted on this next cycle.  In 
October she will send out the ballots to members for voting 
 
Sarah informed us that we have 77 members and 2 new youth members 
 
Next year the tests will change and we will revisit changes. 
 
Treasurers report:  General fund:  $20,906.86 
   Education: $4,162.82 
    
This past show lost money of about $488 
 
We need to revisit how many Western Dressage Shows are needed. This past show 
had 3 members-4 riders participating 
 
In future Maribeth can not set up for shows outside of Cherry Tree.  We need to find 
a Schooling Show Chair. 
 
New Business: 
 



Thinking a webinar for future this winter of Zoom Clinic going through the USDF.org 
website.   
 
Virtual Shows were discussed.  Gail Mathews a judge from past show does this and 
we can make a little money with no effort if we use her. 
Maribeth will look into this.  
 
Schedules will be included in everyone’s packet at shows from now on. 
 
John Collins VP arrived at meeting 
 
A mixer/meeting is being looked into at Casa Vieja in Corrales 
Board members will all bring appetizers 
Non-acoholic drinks will be purchased from club 
Talk about the value of volunteering. 
Diana will get Dan O’Brians number to Maribeth 
 
Meeting adjourned 6:55 
Sarah 1st then John Collins 2nd 


